
 

 

 

Department of Transportation (MCDoT) 

Director’s Report – March 26, 2019 

 

 Road System Storm/Fire Disaster Recovery Effort:  MCDoT staff continues to 

manage some fifty January 2017 winter storm and 2017 and 2018 fire event damage sites on “off 

system” roads with staff from the California Emergency Management Agency (Cal EMA) and 

the Federal Emergency Management Agency as well as Federal Highway Administration 

(FHWA) eligible “on system” roads.  

 

We now hope to add the following six damage sites for eligible repair under the new 2019 event: 

 

Cal EMA/FEMA “off system”: 

Briceland Road, County Road (CR) 435 Milepost (MP) 4.79 

Lambert Lane Bridge, CR 123A MP 0.10 

Gualala Road, CR 501 MP 0.33 

Windy Hollow Road, CR 508 MP 2.11 

  

FHWA “on system”: 

Mountain View Road, CR 510 MP 13.95 

Mountain View Road, CR 510 MP 20.00 

 

 Road Closures-Restrictions:  On March 1, 2019, MCDoT closed the Lambert Lane 

Bridge over Rancheria Creek due to the flood scour compromising the east abutment foundation.  

This bridge is five years into the replacement process due to these scour issues and will hopefully 

be replaced by 2021. The storms of 2017, and now 2019, present the need to completely span the 

old bridge with the County’s temporary Bailey Bridge.  The temporary Bailey Bridge should be 

operational on or before the second week of April.  Until then, the Fairgrounds is allowing 

limited temporary light vehicle access. 

 

California State Parks staff restricted access to Briceland Road within the Sinkyone Wilderness 

to All Terrain Vehicles only. The State Parks notice to guests stated that Briceland Road from 

the intersection with Usal Road at “Four Corners” near Whale Gulch to their Needle Rock Camp 

is closed.  This site is listed above for Cal EMA/FEMA consideration: Briceland Road, CR 435, 

MP 4.79. 


